
REPORT ON THE SELECTBOARD MEETING OF MARCH 22, 2022 
Prepared by Alison Freeman 

Note: These are not official minutes -- -- just notes taken by me. Official minutes will be available from the 
Town Office and will be posted on the Town web site following Board approval at the next meeting. If anyone 
wishes to stop receiving these reports, they may simply hit “Reply” and request to be deleted from the list or say 
“Unsubscribe.” 
THE MEETING: The meeting was conducted as a Zoom hybrid. Selectboard members Jon Collins and 
administrator, Amanda Campbell, were together in the Town Office. Bronwen Tudor and Rich Donaldson were 
on Zoom. There were 3 members of the public in attendance on Zoom. 
MOST IMPORTANT/INTERESTING ITEMS: In my judgment, the following items were the most important 
things covered during the meeting. 

• Public Hearing: Liquor License for Four Cuckoo Birds LLC, dba The Osprey – approved 
• Proposed Solar Energy Ordinance back from legal counsel and will be reviewed by the Planning 

Board at their meeting Wednesday April 6  
• First Church Committee still has not received stamped drawings necessary to put work out to bid. 

Not clear as to why. Selectboard will send a letter to the engineers to clarify the request  
Lead and asbestos abatement and estimate for drainage remediation also still in process 

• Amanda reported on ARP$$ -info regarding premium pay option and clarification from MMA 
• Resignation from Calvin Stevens, ACO – effective 4/30/2022. The job will be posted 
• Appointment of Aria Eee to the Board of Appeals 
• Town Meeting preparations – initial discussion. The moderator from last year will be contacted 

about availability. Ordinance hearing, budget hearing, and candidates’ night will be hybrid. 
Discussion about Town Meeting being inside or outside.  

CORRESPONDENCE: 
Amanda reported on correspondence received. For a complete listing of this correspondence, see the Meeting 
Agenda on the Town website. 
The most interesting items were: 

• Maine DOT- release of 2022-24 Work Plan and info about Village Partnership Initiative & 
Municipal Partnership Initiative. Amanda will attend an upcoming webinar to learn about grant 
opportunities for village centers (traffic calming, pedestrian improvements) 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

• Bob Trabona suggested Amanda contact Woolwich about the use of their tents for Town Meeting to 
keep an outside meeting as a possible option 

Executive Session: Under 1 MRSA §405(6)(A) Personnel Matters 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



UPCOMING EVENTS/DATES: 
Board of Appeals   Wednesday March 23  10am HYBRID 
Board of Appeals – Hearing  Tuesday March 29  10am HYBRID 
Select Board – Budget Workshop Tuesday March 29  7pm HYBRID 
Recreation Committee  Tuesday April 5  6pm OFFICE 
Planning Board   Wednesday April 6  7pm HYBRID  
Shellfish Committee   Thursday April 7  7pm OFFICE  
Conservation Commission  Monday April 11  6:30pm ZOOM 
Select Board    Tuesday April 12  7pm HYBRID 
Solid Waste Committee  Thursday April 14  7pm ZOOM 
TOPMB    Tuesday April 19  4pm HYBRID 
Planning Board   Wednesday April 20  7pm HYBRID 
Select Board    Tuesday April 26  7pm HYBRID 
 
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 
Monday April 25th 
 
The next meeting of the Selectboard will be at 7 PM on Tuesday, April 12, 2022. The public is welcome to 
attend on ZOOM. Contact Amanda Campbell or Alex Neese at the Town Office to get the Meeting ID and 
Password. 

Prepared and distributed by Alison Freeman 


